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Committee Action:

On July 8th the Committee passed out an amended version of proposed motion 2004-0320 which would support the naming of a lake located in Federal Way as Lake Marckx.  Lake Marckx would be in commemoration of both Ilene and Francis Marckx.

SUBJECT:

Proposed Motion 2004-0320 would support the naming of a lake located in Federal Way as Lake Ilene.
BACKGROUND:

The Washington State Department of Natural Resources Board on Geographic Names is scheduled to deliberate on the naming of a lake in Federal Way this October.  In the process of determining geographic names the Council has been asked to participate and officially support or oppose the proposal by August 1, 2004.  Ultimately, the name of the lake is a state decision made with public input.  After the state approves a geographic name, the name is then forwarded to the federal government for its approval and recognition at the national level.  The geographic naming process involves public input to insure that it is acceptable, appropriate and meaningful to the local community.
The unnamed lake was originally a pocket of wetland which increased into a small shallow man-made lake as a result of local development.  It is located on the west side of 9th Avenue across the street from the West Hylebos preserve and is a minor tributary to the preserve.
The proposed name is Lake Ilene, in commemoration of the late Ilene Marckx.  Ms. Marckx founded of the Friends of the Hylebos in Federal Way in 1983.  Friends of the Hylebos (Friends) is a non-profit conservation organization dedicated to preserving the West Hylebos wetlands. Due to the extensive efforts of Friends, the West Hylebos Wetlands State Park was established in 1991 and in 1999, Friends expanded their mission to protect the health of the larger Hylebos Creek Watershed and restore Hylebos Creek salmon.  It was also in 1999 that Ilene Marckx passed away.  As a result of the efforts of Ilene Marckx and others, 120 acres of wetlands and salmon runs have been restored or conserved from development.
The proposed name change has been approved by the City of Federal Way and its Public Works Department, the Friends of the Hylebos and the Federal Way Public Academy (FWPA) which uses the lake to teach students about eco-systems.  
It should be noted that the Friends of the Hylebos watershed protection program is funded (in part) by a King County Water Quality Fund grant.

